Superintendent’s Report

July 25th, 2016
        I.
   Soft Skills Intiative 
As discussed earlier, there remains a need for direction as to the consideration of integrating soft skills into the curriculum.  Consideration of a local graduation requirement compared to the integration into curriculum.  Is there an expected assessment of these skills if merely integrated compared to a stand-alone, local graduation requirement?  Will the assessment include components beyond the assessment taken last year for the first time to measure work-ready communities?  Can the integration of soft skills be reflected in the Senior Projects if approved by SBDM?  Is there an expected integration/awareness of these skills at SCMS?  As a growth objective in my own professional learning, I just want to ensure the clarity of the expectation before the school year begins.    
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
July 21st-22nd, KASA; Louisville
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
N/A
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
N/A
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
N/A
        VI.    Policy Review
As a follow-up to my Friday, July 8th communication to you regarding policy and tobacco/vapor products, the following policies and/or procedures to be affected are:  03.1321 “Use of School Property (certified) ;” 03.1327 “Use of Tobacco (certified);” 03.2321 “Use of School Property (classified);” 03.2327 “Use of Tobacco (classified);” 05.31 “Rental or Lease Application and Contract;” 06.221 “Bus Drivers Use of Tobacco and other Substances;” 10.5 “Visitors to the School;” 05.31 AP.21 “Application and Permit for Use.”  These policies and procedures are scheduled for a first reading pending determination by the BOE on the use of tobacco products. 
      VII.    New Elementary School
As a result of our second, on-site construction meeting, documents and agendas reflecting the discussion are attached.
       VIII.  Dual Credit Scholarships

As reviewed last month, dual credit funds are expected to be sent directly to institutions of higher education on behalf of our students rather than be sent directly to the district.  Currently, we are staying abreast of webinars that could result in additional funding for our district as the Governor continues to stress the critical importance of CCR.
      IX.
    Workforce Development Funds
According to the webinar regarding Governor Bevin’s $100,000,000 worth of grants for workforce development, we have an opportunity to capitalize on a portion of this due to the lack of vocational opportunities to our students.  The webinar speaks of two primary components that the BOE needs to be aware of:  timing and match.  Timing, in the sense of a plan immediately avaialable to begin work, and matching funds to show our commitment to the process.  Although we have had discussions in the past relating to future plans of TES as an early childhood building or a vocational school, the past BOE leaned toward the early childhood center considering the building is currently utilized as such and pricey modifications wouldn’t be necessary to common areas, restrooms, and water fountains; not to mention a Preschool/Kindergarten building would provide adequate space in the two elementary schools for years to come.  However, with a building already in place that would also serve as the match, it would certainly be worth the consideration of utilizing TES as a vocational school if we could gain a $2,000,000-$3,000,000 of state revenue in order to make this happen.  As I understand it, the request for funding must be prepared and postmarked in the coming weeks.  Therefore, if this is not something you would like me to consider, let me know tonight.
        X.      Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA)
As we continue to interpret and question surrounding districts as to how they will be addressing this before the December 1, 2016 deadline, expect some modifications in the near future to select positions within the district to stay in compliance with the UD Department of Labor while avoiding costly overtime which I closely scrutinize and limit to emergencies in our district.  After reviewing personnel in the district, Vicki had identified 9 postions that will be affected.  The primary course of action will be comp time as has been used in certain situations in the past, but we don’t have all the information as of yet in order to say for certain if this will be a feasible approach.  More information to follow.    
        XI.     New Elementary Entrance

After a discussion with James Allen Tipton last week, it was brought to my attention that fiscal court has followed up with a resolution similar to the city regarding the safety concerns associated with the entrance to the new elementray school.  My intention is to continue working with both the city and county in hopes that a united front will persuade the Department of Transportation into considering a direct access from 44, or at the very least, a caution light at Boat Works.  What we need to remind our constituents of when asked however, is that the Department of Transportation had to approve the preliminary plans for the current entrance as well as the use of the old county road to access the property.  Each component from road width dimensions to line-of-sight at the entrance was measured and approved by the state before the property was ever purchased.
